
REF : PP/Indus/relations/TUC/Correspondence

The Hon Rickard Kenneth Robert Alston

Head of Mission

Australia House 

Strand, London WC2B 4LA 





14 November 2005

Dear Mr Altson

Industrial Relations Law in Australia / TUC Correspondence

I am in receipt of a copy of correspondence that is being delivered to you at Australia  House at 11 AM on Tuesday 15th November 2005. 

The content of the correspondence centres around your Government plans to introduce new industrial relations legislation which will dramatically reduce the rights of workers to trade union representation, collective bargaining, minimum employment standards and protection from unfair dismissal.  

I also understand that the International Transport Federation (ITF) intends to deliver a similar letter on the same day.

For my part I urge you to reconsider your stand. What you are proposing seems similar to the proposals introduced by the Thatcher Government of the 1990’s. That legislation was disastrous to both employers and employee’s alike. Some of that legislation has been replaced by the current Labour Government.

Finally I believe that your proposals are in contradiction to the ILO principles of freedom of association and free collective bargaining that previous Australia Governments have signed up to. On that basis I urge your Government to reconsider its proposals and instead actively encourage building a partnership approach between employers and trade unions in Australia that would subsequently benefit both parties.

Yours sincerely 

Keith Norman

General Secretary ASLEF
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